There will be no formal notes covering the 2:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m., Thursday, 5/19/05, meeting held in a UC Field Station conference room.  Following are personal comments and a brief incomplete meeting summary.
If there are future meetings with the Environmental Health Investigative Branch (EHIB) of the California Department of Health Services (DHS) and the Contra Costa Health Services (CCHS), they will be announced broadly and held in a more public forum.  A complaint from a local citizen stopped this type meeting from taking place in the future without highly formal public participation processes in place.  The purpose of the 4/22/05 and 5/19/05 meetings was to continue multi-governmental agency informal information gathering and education, as they assess the breadth and depth of the site’s complexity.  There is a possibility future meetings will be co-joined with the Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) Community Advisory Group (CAG) process.  If that happens, it runs the risk of dampening any professional enthusiasm to move the investigation forward.  By spending so much energy on the “process”, time passes, meetings happen under all the correct protocols . . . and focus fades.  
We want our bureaucrats to stay zeroed in on this very complex site.  We need to figure out how to find a balance between legitimate reasonable complaints and basic badgering.  We are hoping BARRD will assist in finding a way to allow these very bright and committed public health professionals to work in an environment which is receptive and respectful, giving them some nimble flexibility to follow their good instincts.  We do not want them to lose interest or move another toxic site to our place on the priority list.  It could easily happen if we overload them with burdensome public overhead as part of the CAG process.  Maybe there is a way to set up a committee within the CAG that can specialize in the health aspect, allowing the CAG to continue its broad responsibility to the public and permit the investigative process to move forward.  These two paragraphs are an example of the time it takes to talk about process and absolutely nothing was discussed about safety, site conditions, chemicals or disease states.  
DHS-EHIB and CCHS are not bound by the same public processes as DTSC, which includes public notices about information gathering.  (I do not know the regulations – could be misstating to make a simple point.)  They were trying to do some preliminary information gathering by meeting with various representatives from governmental agencies involved in the site including DTSC and the San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board.  Gathering a working group of physicians, toxicologists, scientists, geologists and engineers has the potential to be highly productive and would definitely keep us safer than the last eight years.  They might also be able to summarize what happened historically, including a possible model of what occurred during the plant demolition and cleanup.  Focus is on today and tomorrow, and some investigative work might be done on immediate history.
The meeting was somewhat productive.  It covered a lot of “issues” and made little “progress”.  The process of listening to so many public perspectives is extremely time consuming.  The only formal notes of the meeting appear to be a condensed “issue” list and a few action items.  The first meeting 4/22/05 moved at a quicker clip toward action items and commitments to measurable and deliverable results.  This meeting included a lot of time on valid issues such as UC Field Station hostile work environment, plumbers digging without maps of known mercury or other hot spots, union representatives requesting maps from UC management for their employees without adequate response, description of some of the current physical ailments, no fence and no signs restricting public access to known hot spot areas . . .  Open items include publishing a list of persistent chemicals common to the site, radioactive material testing and possible biomonitoring.  There are more open items – maybe someone else can add to the list.  
Dr. Wendel Brunner, Director CCHS and Dr. Rick Kreutzer, Director, Cal DHS-EHIB, co-chaired the meeting.  They both stated that based on an exposure assessment using information reviewed to date, the site posed no immediate danger which required “stopping the clock” to take sweeping urgent action to keep the community safe.  (That is not exactly what they said – my interpretation.)  They will be publishing a public “preliminary” health letter and holding a public meeting to explain the letter toward the end of June 2005.  The letter will not have a complete picture or risk assessment because they continue to gather data.  It will be an appraisal at this point in time and will need to be updated as more information is gathered and evaluated.  The date of the letter and public meeting is yet-to-be determined.
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